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The Roland-Story Advisory Council meeting was called to order at 5:40 PM on May 6, 2009 by advisory chair Mike Retallick.  There were 8 members, 1 guest present and 1 administrator present:  Mike Retallick, Professor Ag Education, Brent Lester, Agribusiness; Brian Holm, agribusiness; Pat Faga, Insurance; Rick Schreier, banking and finance; Deb Olson, Parent; Laura Carlson, Iowa Ag Coalition; Brad Taylor, Agriculture instructor; Dale Gruis, Iowa Department of Education; and High School Principal Steve Schlatter.

Rick Schreier moved and Brian Holm seconded that we approve the agenda.  Motion passed.
Pat Faga moved and Laura Carlson seconded that we approve the minutes of the February meeting.  Motion passed.


The department mission statement was reviewed as the first new business item.  Brad Taylor explained the purpose of the mission statement, and Principal Schlatter concurred that it is in line with the school’s new mission statement.

Discussion then moved to CTE program numbers for the coming school year.  Mr. Taylor indicated he is pleased with the number of students enrolled in classes, yet would like to see more involved with the Ag Business class.
A major focus of the advisory committee then moved into viewing the department’s standards, benchmarks, and competencies.  Dr. Retallick indicated that the group’s assignment was to look over the various classes listed in the booklet and be prepared to indicate if they are reliable and valid.  Dale Gruis suggested that the committee while viewing the document indicate if the competencies are (1) needed, or (2) nice-to-know.  The committee will look over the competencies and make recommendations at the September meeting.

The next item of business was to address the need of adding a class to the curriculum.  The class that is being discussed would be Natural Resources.  Mr. Taylor presented a listing of the proposed classes standards, benchmarks, and competencies for the group to preview.  He also added that the class could potentially be offered for science credit.  This item will be brought up at the September meeting.

Mr. Taylor presented partial samples of the departments ‘Program of Studies’.  He indicated that he has yet to make confirmation with DMACC on approval of course competencies that we would like to articulate.  Mr. Taylor indicated that he went to DMACC two weeks ago for a scheduled meeting, but that the DMACC instructor wasn’t there.  Dr. Retallick indicated that he would also try and make contact with DMACC.

The final item of business centered on a proposal of how concentrators/program completers could be assessed (authentic assessment).  It would need to be approved by the advisory board as being both valid method of evaluation as well as a reliable method of assessing student’s levels of proficiency within the program.


The focus for the September 16, 2009 meeting will pertain to (1) assessing the validation of course competencies, (2) begin work on determining the most reliable way to measure if the competencies are attained, and (3) progress made towards adding a Natural Resources class to the curriculum.
There being no further business, Laura Carlson moved and it was seconded that we adjourn.  Motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted
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